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Evergreen Garden Club Minutes 
June 11, 2019 

 
The meeting was called to order at 9:33 a.m. by President Carol Herczeg. Board members 
present were Cherie Luke, Mary Twombly, Kris Waggoner, Cindy Gibson and Susan Garcia.  
Forty-four additional members were in attendance. 
 
Welcoming Committee 
Louise Sprot introduced new member Caitlyn Dunbar.  Four guests were present: Debbie Kerr, 
Judy Black, Dotty Fraser, and Laura Veckerelli. 
 
President’s Report 
Carol Herczeg briefly reviewed our mission statement and the directory. 
The club sang “Happy Birthday” to our members born in June. 
Carol will remain as President for the next year, but four board members will be retiring at the 
end of this month.   The incoming board will include First Vice-President Peggy Bertrand, 
Second Vice-President Donna Moore, Treasurer Helen McLeman, Secretary Mary Beth Mainero. 
Carol asked for a motion to approve the new board members, it was seconded and the club 
voted to approve the new board members.  Technology Officer Susan Garcia will continue in 
her position. 
A volunteer is needed to serve as the Publicity Chair. 
Carol recognized Annell for her hard work and dedication to the club. 
 
First Vice President’s Report 
If you wish to “Share Your Garden”, send your information (i.e., address, parking, garden 
description, etc.) date, time to Peggy Bertrand. 
Next Tuesday, June 18th, we will meet at 8:30 a.m. in the Bergen Park and Ride to carpool to 
Denver Botanic Gardens. Several members have membership cards that allow for free 
admission for a guest. 
Kathryn Boylston will be presenting “A Few of your Favorite Things”.  Members need to send a 
picture and short paragraph about their favorite garden tool, plant, etc 
 
Second Vice President’s Report 
Mary Twombly thanked members for their support during her tenure. 
If there are problems with emails or receiving the Wild Iris, members should contact Donna 
Moore. 
She reminded members that they must sign a waiver when they join the club. 
 
Treasurer’s Report 
Kris Waggoner gave the financial report for the club.  Currently, there is $1919.00 in our 
checking account and $22,862.00 in the saving’s account.  Reimbursements are being paid for 
garden expenses, $888.00 so far. 
The Clear Vistas bill has been paid.  The State Report will be filed this summer. 
We have received $152.00 from purchases made at the EChO table so far.  Kris hopes that 
donations from the June Plant sale will help to increase the amount that we pass on to EChO. 
Kris explained the process for EChO table.  She hopes that after today’s plant sale, the amount. 
First time new members will pay $15 for dues if they join after April 1st. 
Dues for the Garden Club are due September 1 - 30.  The fiscal year ends August 31. 
 



 

Evergreen Garden Club Minutes 
June 11, 2019 (Continued) 

 
Secretary’s Report 
Cindy Gibson asked for approval of the May minutes as printed in the Wild Iris.  The minutes 
were approved without additions or corrections.  
 
Hospitality Committee 
Annell thanked the food donors and wished for everyone to have a great summer. 
 
Garden Club Coordinator 
A reminder that everyone who works in one of our gardens must sign a waiver, whether or not 
they are a member of EGC. 
Cherie suggested that members may wish to participate in a Public Garden Tour.  A date and 
time will be set to meet at the Hiwan Gardens. We will tour those gardens first and then carpool 
to the other gardens.  Garden leader are encouraged to give a 5 minute talk. 
Volunteers are needed for the Fire Station Garden and Water District Garden. 
If you wish to change the garden where you work, please let Cherie know. 
Jan and Steven Parks have volunteered to create first aid kits for each garden.  Please tend to 
any injuries you sustain in the gardens immediately to avoid infection. 
 
The meeting was adjourned 10:06 for members to participate in the Plant Sale and to parade 
their garden hats in front of the board for judging.  Bonnie Rose won for Funniest Garden Hat, 
Jan Parks won for most Unique Garden Hat, and Janice Theobold won for most Gardeny Hat. 
Each received a $25.00 gift certificate to O’Toole’s Garden Center. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Cindy Gibson, Secretary 
Evergreen Garden Club 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

It’s time to put our Community Gardens to bed! 
 

Please bring your favorite gardening tools, hats and gloves to the 

October 8th meeting. After a hearty breakfast and short business 

meeting, we will be heading off to winterize our community gardens.  
 

 

Check with your garden team leader to see if your team will be working. 

Don’t have an assigned garden but would love to help? 

 

Find Cherie Luke at the meeting or  

contact her at cherie7651@gmail.com 
 

mailto:cherie7651@gmail.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

For more detailed information on Noxious Weed Species, go to their website at 

https://www.colorado.gov/pacific/agconservation/noxious-weed-species 
 

https://www.colorado.gov/pacific/agconservation/noxious-weed-species


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

When you visit the above website, you can click on each individual picture for 

more detailed information on each weed, along with more photos to help identify.  

 

Dyer’s woad 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Cypress Spurge 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

                     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Fall Watering 

Reminder! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If we go into the winter season with dry soils 

(Colorado is normally dry in the fall without 

landscape irrigation), woody plants can lose 

around 20 degrees of hardiness.   

 

That is a tree, which would normally go 

down to -20 degrees F, would be damaged at 

only 0 degrees.  

 

Even without extreme cold, winter injury can 

occur on woody plants due to a dry 

fall/winter season. To help ensure a healthy 

return the following spring, be sure first- 

season trees, shrubs and perennials are well 

watered throughout the fall season. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

EGC member Catherine Keefe, who 

volunteers at the Victorian Garden,  

Gives us a peek at what she has been 

growing all summer. 

Introducing Ellerie Linden Keefe  

Born September 2, 2019 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations Keefe family! 

 

 

 

 



  
IT’S TIME TO RENEW! 

Membership dues are due Sept 1 – 30th* 
for the 2019-2020 year! 

Send checks to EVERGREEN GARDEN CLUB,  

PO Box 1393, Evergreen, CO 80437. 

You can also PAY ON LINE or use Pay Pal at our website: 

www.evergreengardenclub.org  

or bring a check to the September 10th meeting 

Personal yearly membership is $30.00 

Family membership is $40.00 

Business membership is $60.00 
 

*Dues must be received by 

September 30, 2019 to ensure 

inclusion in the EGC Directory 

                                 Thank you! 

 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY! 

Best Wishes to all  

our EGC October 

Birthday  

Boys and  

Girls! 
 

http://www.evergreengardenclub.org/


  

Sunny winter days heat the tree bark and are 

typically followed by rapid temperature drops at 

night. This causes the bark to split and can kill the 

tree.  
 

The other main contributing factor is water stress. 

Trees that are well hydrated during the winter 

months are less likely to get sunscald. This is one 

reason why it is critical to keep newly planted trees 

well-watered.  

 

When planting new trees and shrubs, 

be sure the ‘dog-leg’ is facing north.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ROUND FLOWER WITH SPIKE 

1/3 – 2/3  ONE SHOULD DOMINATE 

POINTING UPWARDS WITH 

FACING DOWNWARDS 

OPPOSITES ATTRACT! 
 

NOTES FROM LANDSCAPE DESIGN 101 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

What’s a Gardener Gotta do to get a Tulip Around Here!? 

7 Praestans Fusilier Tulips 

12 Blue Grape Hyacinths 

 

7 Purple Sensation Alliums 

12 Allium neapolitanum 

 
Flower bulb trays come in 

different sizes and make 

planting bulbs in pots and 

in the ground, much easier! 

 

http://www.dutchgardens.com/on/demandware.store/Sites-DutchGardens-Site/default/Link-Product?pid=13200
http://www.dutchgardens.com/on/demandware.store/Sites-DutchGardens-Site/default/Link-Product?pid=13301


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please send any corrections or submissions for The Wild Iris to louiseheern@gmail.com 

 


